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Delivering Value  A member of the Holcim Group 

April 16, 2021 
 
Mr. Tim Cazier, PE 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
Colorado Division of Reclamation Mining and Safety 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
tim.cazier@state.co.us 
 
RE: Aggregate Industries-WCR, Inc. Daniels Sand Pit No. 2 (M1973-007SG) Slope Stabilization 
Construction Update (March 30 through April 16, 2021) 
 
Dear Mr. Cazier, 
 
The purpose of this letter is to present a construction update to Aggregate Industries-WCR, Inc. Daniels Sand 
Pit No. 2 (M-1093-007SG) (Daniels) slope stabilization project.  This update covers construction activities that 
occurred through April 16, 2021.   
 
As discussed in the proposed schedule memorandum dated November 11, 2020, we began in Mid-December 
2020, with initial tasks which includes developing all protections, placing the appropriate safety signage, and 
specific training to personnel who will be assigned to the project.  Site preparation also occurred in December, 
2020.   
 
At my direction, placing of any material into the water cannot occur with an ice thickness greater than 2 inches 
in thickness.  This is to limit settling of the material upon ice melt, which could cause slope instabilities to 
develop from shifting material.  As of April 16, 2021, site personnel have placed approximately 8,000 tons of 
concrete riprap 150 feet into the water. While the placement of the material has been limited in 2021 due to 
weather, the volume of material placed has significantly increased recently due to warmer weather.  We 
anticipate this reclamation pace to continue through project completion.   
 
At this time, we still anticipate completion to align with the proposed construction schedule submitted to the 
DRMS on November 12, 2020, with construction completion in early July, 2021.  
 
We are committed to meeting our obligations for stabilizing the canal, and will present the next construction 
progress update on May 15, 2021.   
 
 
 
__________________________ 
Jeremy Deuto 
Regional Environment and Land Manager 
Aggregate Industries-WCR Inc. 
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